

Formal Comments Submitted by the ISO/RTO's

Quadrant:
Wholesale Electric Quadrant

Recommendations: 
2010 WEQ AP Item 4(a) and 4(b) - Review and develop business practice standards to support DR and DSM-EE programs

Submitted By:
ERCOT, IESO, ISO-NE, Midwest ISO, NYISO, PJM, SPP 
Date:
January 14, 2011

These comments are in response to the recommendations 2010 WEQ AP Item 4(a) and 4(b) - Review and develop business practice standards to support DR and DSM-EE. 

Comments Specific to 2010 WEQ AP Item 4(a) and 4(b) 
· We support the standard as written, with the exceptions noted below, and appreciate the work of the task force to develop the Phase Two standard.  We are confident that this standard fulfills the expectations put forth by the FERC specific to providing the level of detail and transparency that the industry needs to go forward with to successfully implement Demand Response products and services.

· The definitions should be aligned between both the DR Phase Two standard and the EE standard.  In particular, the Phase Two standards should reflect the definition given for “Demand Reduction Value” provided in the EE standard.

The measurement of reduced electricity usage by a Demand Resource during a Demand Response Event or Energy Efficiency performance hours expressed in MW.

· In section WEQ-015-1.22.6 - The requirement presently reads that the “Adjustment Window shall begin no more than four hours after deployment.”  We understand that the correct action is for the “Adjustment Window to begin no more than four hours prior to deployment.”

· In the recommendation the references to “program” were changed to “products” and/or “services.”  Footnote 1 indicates the terms are may be used interchangeably.  These are not defined terms though in some instances “products” and “services” are capitalized.  “Products” and services should not be capitalized.  We recommend making conforming changes throughout the document for “products” and “services.” 

Page 1 of 1

